
 
Policy and Procedures – Airedale Terrier Club of Canada (ATCC) 
Protocol for Floating Specialties 
 
Floating Specialties may be held following application for such being approved by a 
majority vote at a General Meeting and CKC approval. Application for CKC approval and 
all other references to the event will be headed "ATCC Floating Specialty" 
 
A hard copy request to hold a Floating Specialty should be submitted to the ATCC 
secretary  at least one year in advance of the proposed event. The Regional Director 
should submit the request to the ATCC executive, stating the date, location, and Show 
Chairperson if possible. 
 
It is preferred that obedience trials be offered as well as conformation. 
 
Upon approval from the ATCC the Regional Director and/or appointed Show Chair shall 
approach the show giving club for the list of terrier approved judges for selection and 
determining the date for the Floating Specialty. 
 
If show club judges are not available/acceptable, the secretary shall solicit names of judges 
from the executive and final selection will be made by majority vote of the ATCC Executive. 
 
All financial and hosting details of hiring of judge shall be in writing and approved by 
executive of the ATCC and host Regional Director. 
 
A letter of agreement signed by the judge and the ATCC executive should be filed. 
 
Items that the ATCC will negotiate if hiring an outside judge:  
 agreed judging fee, transportation , one/two nights accommodation,  
 attendance at ATCC dinner and other standard items of hospitality 
 
ALL CKC GUIDELINES must be followed. 
 
The administration and expenses will be the responsibility of the Regional Director holding 
the event. It is the expectation that these events will be financially self supporting. 
 
The ATCC would expect to receive any and all rebate funds, a premium list, a schedule 
and a marked catalogue with the Airedale Terrier show results for the Club's statistics and 
newsletter. 
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The number of Floating Specialties to be held per year will be at the discretion of the ATCC 
executive and must be approved by a majority vote at a General Meeting. 


